Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

Subject: RO164 RAS-CO Manufacturing
Entry Type: Phone call

Start: Fri 6/22/2012 11:48 AM

End: Fri 6/22/2012 11:48 AM
Duration: 0 hours

Receive VM from Karniel Lang 6/15/2012 1128am
Return call 6/22/2012 @ 1110; apologize for delay, but message got lost for a bit

Had long and extended discussion on the need for MTBE analysis from downgradient wells. He is concerned that if
MTBE is found in those wells he would be responsible for cleanup and pointed to a number of sites to his south that could
have contributed. 1 tell him it is very unlikely we’d be able to do much at that distance, but review with him vicinity sites
(especially one upgradient (Owens Brockway Glass). None appear to have MTBE as a contaminant; however, he does (or
did). Discuss USTCF reimbursement — he was in the fund and if his LOC has been rescinded he should be able to reapply
to recover some of his costs (he is living on disability). He lets me know he just received our letter, address is backwards,
got from Ken Price of ERS, so may need more time. | also let him know that if he can object in writing and we’ll review
it again, but that I would remain on the case. He discussed his father’s well that was 8 ft from a chrome dumping site, but
wasn’t tested. And I relay that is why we are asking for this extra effort; we’ve realized that there are a lot of residential
wells in the area, and that they need some level of protection.



